
EDHA  
NEIGHBORHOOD 

MEETING 

Monday,  
September 14th 

7:00 PM 
AT THE  

CLUBHOUSE 

Please join us! 

New Advertisers: 
 

Jabalabs Cosmetics 
Page 5 

 
Silver Oaks Dentistry 

Page 7 
 

Please patronize our 
advertisers, and tell ‘em 

you saw it here! 

SUNBURSTSUNBURSTSUNBURSTSUNBURST    
DEADLINES !DEADLINES !DEADLINES !DEADLINES !    

 
ADVERTISING 

COPY: 
15th OF THE 15th OF THE 15th OF THE 15th OF THE     
MONTHMONTHMONTHMONTH    

    
EDITORIAL 

COPY: 
20th OF THE 20th OF THE 20th OF THE 20th OF THE     

MONTHMONTHMONTHMONTH    

 

 

 

THE CLUBHOUSE IS 

AVAILABLE FOR 

PRIVATE PARTIES!!! 
 

Only $100.00  for EDHA  
members 

& 
$250.00 for non-members 

 

Call Mary Aviles 

954-6861 

Look for us on the web at: 
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/sat/dorado/ 
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WATCH FOR SCHOOL 

ZONES & STAY OFF YOUR 

CELL PHONES! 

DID YOU KNOW? 
Effective September 1, 2009, all children 
under the age of eight are required to be 
secured in a child safety seat or booster 
seat, unless the child’s height is 4’9” or 
more.  This law is designed to prevent 
“seat belt syndrome” injuries from car 
crashes—usually to the neck and internal 
organs—often resulting in death.   
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p  resident’s Notes  
By Rich Taylor 

PRESIDENT RICH TAYLOR 415-3814 

VICE-PRESIDENT   

SECRETARY LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

TREASURER DON MALIK 655-5453 

PARLIAMENTARIAN   

AREA I VICKI PEER 653-2815 

AREA II TRACY JACOBSEN 590-6989 

AREA III ERIC MEYER 590-1900 

AREA IV KELLY ADAME 846-7777 

AREA V   

AREA VI CONRAD BOECK 653-3633 

EDHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

CLUBHOUSE MARY AVILES 954-6861 

CODE COMPLIANCE RENEE RICHNO 590-0915 

C.O.P. JERALD HOOD 654-0004 

LAKE ANN CALDWELL 946-6468 

SIGN DIRECTOR MARGARET TIMM 657-2329 

MAINTENANCE FEE  LOLA OLSMITH 657-0086 

POOL LINDA GARRIS 653-0997 

WELCOME WAGON KARI WHITAKER 744-5697 

SOCIAL MELISSA KENNEDY 437-1930 

GROUNDS   

I hope everyone enjoyed your summer despite the heat 
and lack of rain.  Greetings and welcome to any new 
residents of our community.   
 
Congratulations to the winners of the Exemplary 
Homes Competitions in May and August. It took 
special effort to maintain the appearance of your 
homes and yards during the terrible drought we have 
suffered most of the year. We will honor the winners at 
our Exemplary Homes Party at the Clubhouse and 
Pool on September 26.  

 
SPECIAL NOTE: The party will be on Saturday, 

September 26, rather than September 19 as stated 
in earlier editions of the Sunburst. 

 
All winners please mark your calendars for September 
26 to join the other winners from 6 PM to 8 PM for 
great food and wonderful door prizes. As a special treat 
this year, in addition to the many door prizes donated 
by area businesses we have purchased a $200 Gift 
Card from Lowe’s to be drawn as a grand prize. 
 
Your EDHA Board has decided it is time to give the 
Clubhouse a much needed facelift.  We have completed 
the repainting of one room and have plans to repaint 
the full interior of the clubhouse, as well as the 
support posts and roof over the entry way.  We are 
looking for volunteers to help with this task.  I will 
coordinate the overall project but will need a lot of 
help. Several board members and others have already 
volunteered to work with me. If you would be willing to 
help, please call me at 415-3814 so we can arrange a 
suitable schedule. 
 
Volunteers are also needed for our Cellular On Patrol 
(COP) Program. You can contribute to the safety of the 
neighborhood by patrolling with a partner as little as 
once a week. Learn more by attending the monthly 
COP meeting at the clubhouse the third Monday of 
each month. 
 
Looking to the future, our annual meeting of members 
of the association will be held on October 12. We are 
an association of volunteers whose combined efforts 
are vital to maintain the appearance and value of all 
aspects of the community. Your participation is vital in 
many ways. Come to the meeting and learn how you 
can be involved. We will elect Area Representatives for 
areas One, Three and Five. Watch for a letter during 
September with more information. We are also looking 
for someone to coordinate maintenance and upkeep of 
the grounds and facilities.   
 
Yours for a better El Dorado, 
Rich Taylor 

 

D’s Salon & SpaD’s Salon & SpaD’s Salon & SpaD’s Salon & Spa    
4111 Naco-Perrin 

San Antonio, TX  78217 
(210) 590-7174 

10% off with this ad (First visit only) 
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SUNBURST STAFF 

EDITOR JAMIE GIFFORD 655-9594 

 

COLUMNISTS 
DAWN & AMANDA MARTINEZ 
 
CINDY GARRETT 

462-9124 
 

650-0808 

DISTRIBUTION 

 SHIRLEY STEPHENS 654-4758 

ADVERTISING CONTACT 

 BOB HOGUE 656-6849 

* NEW * 
SUNBURST EMAIL 

EDHASUNBURST 
@SATX.RR.COM 

 

THE SUNBURST IS PUBLISHED MONTHLY (SEP-JUN) BY THE EL 
DORADO HOMES ASSOCIATION TO PROVIDE COMMUNICATION TO ALL 
HOMES IN THE EL DORADO SUBDIVISION.  THE STAFF ARE ALL    
VOLUNTEERS AND THE PAPER SUPPORTS ITSELF THROUGH         
ADVERTISING.  MAILING ADDRESS:  12606 PRIMA VISTA, 78233. 

 MARY BROOKS 653-0474 

CLASSIFIED ADS 

 

HOUSE CLEANING PLUS — Eighteen 
years house cleaning experience. $60.00 
one story. L imited open ings. 
Neighborhood references. Lavonne 
Branham 646-0258. 
 
HONEY DO’S AND MORE — Let me help 
you with any project. Ceiling fans, 
wallpaper, decks, fences, painting…Very 
reasonable. Call Rick at 789-0567. 
 
MARY KAY INDEPENDENT BEAUTY 

CONSULTANT PAM SMITH, home 656-
2650, mobile 656-5426, email 
pamelasmith@marykay.com, or shop 
online 24/7 at www.marykay.com/
pamelasmith.  El Dorado resident since 
1973 and EDHA supporter. 
 
ROSALINDA SEAMSTRESS FOR ALL 
OCCASIONS—Alterations, Bridal, 
Quinceniera dresses, Christening gowns, 
tailoring, children’s wear and home 
décor.  Reasonable rates.  Call 210-646-
9915. 
 
Classified ads and miscellaneous notices 
are available to El Dorado residents for 
$3.00 (approx. 25 words). Ads by students 
are free. Contact Jamie Gifford at 655-9594 
or EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com  by the 15th 
of the month. 

SUNBURST ADVERTISING 
 

Classified Ads  $  3.00 per month 
Business Cards $15.00 per month 
1/4 Page  $24.00 per month 
1/2 Page  $48.00 per month 
Full Page  $96.00 per month 
 
Call Bob or Jamie to place an ad.  See the telephone 

numbers in the directory above. 
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Israel’s 

Income Tax and  

Bookkeeping Services 

 

Individual Tax Returns                              IRS Audits 

Sole Proprietor                                        IRS Problems 

Corporate Tax Returns                    Delinquent Filing 

Partnership Tax Returns       Installment Agreements 

Employment Tax Returns        Offers in Compromise 

Non-Profit Organization Tax Returns         IRS Liens 

 

International Tax Returns 

NO TAX RETURN IS TOO BIG OR TOO SMALL 

ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

ISRAEL V. GARCIA, Enrolled Agent 
(Enrolled to practice before the Internal Revenue Service) 

 

I am a retired Internal Revenue Agent 

(Field Auditor/International Examiner) 

 

13327 Nacogdoches, Suite 4       Phone 210-599-8133 

San Antonio, Texas  78233             Fax 210-590-0383 

FOODS THAT ADD UP TO SMART  
BACK-TO-SCHOOL SNACKING 

(ARA) - As parents start stocking up on school supplies, they also are 
reloading their kitchen cabinets and pantries with healthy foods for their 
children's snacks and lunches. Indeed, along with pencils, paper and 
scissors, snack foods are a big part of back-to-school shopping lists. 
 
Navigating their local store, parents have plenty of snack options from 
which to choose. But when it comes to a formula for snacks that are both 
healthy and appealing, the equation becomes more challenging. 
 
There are pluses and minuses to many snack foods available today. 
Some are designed for a child's sweet tooth, appealing to youngsters but 
laden with not-so-good-for-you ingredients. Others are geared for 
convenience, with attractive and convenient packaging for busy parents 
that can also be more costly at the checkout line. And while there are 
many snacks created for health benefits, those foods may stay in the bag 
or - worse yet, in the garbage can -- once kids get to school, because 
they don't taste as good as "regular" snacks. 
 
To be sure, the multiple choice of back-to-school snacks and lunches 
becomes harder when factoring in all of the variables of taste, health, 
convenience and affordability. With that in mind, a "study guide" for 
snacking can help parents ace the task of sending students of all ages off 
to school with foods that are graded both good and good for you. 
 
Sum up servings 
One way to ensure proper serving size - and hence keep children within 
recommended consumption guidelines - is to look for pre-portioned 
packaged products. Over the past few years, more 100-calorie packs of 
various snack foods have entered the marketplace. These keep portion 
sizes in check and help on-the-go parents who appreciate the 
convenience of simply putting a bag in a lunch box. To provide 
convenience and portion control to its customers, for example, Snyder's 
of Hanover offers a wide variety of items in its 100-Calorie Lunch Pack 
line, including MultiGrain Southwest Cheddar and French Onion 
Sunflower Chips and Peanut Butter and Cheddar Cheese Pretzel 
Sandwich Lunch Packs. Such snacks add up to healthier options versus 
other salted snacks like potato chips and cheese puffs. 
 
Multiply healthy ingredients 
As any parent, caregiver or teacher who reads food package labels can 
attest, many snack foods contain ingredients that are not considered 
wholesome or healthy. When shopping for back-to-school snacks, 
parents can scan packages for items containing better-for-you 
ingredients, like multi-grain pretzels and sunflower chips or Veggie 
Crisps, that provide a greater nutritional punch along with the crunchy 
flavor that kids love. Youngsters - whether pre-schoolers or high 
schoolers - won't notice any difference. 
 
Subtract cost 
These days especially, price is a concern for all parents as they must 
purchase back-to-school supplies. Parents can take advantage of special 
seasonal promotions as they stock up for school snacks and lunches, 
whether it's clipping manufacturers' coupons from the newspaper and 
mailings or searching for in-store sales and offers. Snyder's of Hanover, 
for its part, is placing a special coupon book in more than 1.5 million 
Lunch Packs. The coupon book includes $7.50 in coupons from brands 
like Jif-To-Go, Crayola, Juicy Juice, Dole Fruit Bowls, Eggland's Best, 
Marzetti's and its own Snyder's of Hanover products, among with a $5 
subscription offer for 12 months to "Parents" magazine. In addition, 
consumers can get a chance to win a $3,000 scholarship. 
 
Divide and conquer 
Although kids are notoriously loyal to certain foods, mixing up school 
snacks can cut down on complaints and keep snack-time and lunch-time 
at school interesting. As we head into the 2009-2010 school year, a wide 
variety of snack foods is available, with multiple flavors and varieties 
within single product lines. Today's peanut butter, for instance, can be 
tomorrow's cheddar cheese, and that element of surprise can be a 
welcome addition for a student's school day. 
 
Courtesy of ARAcontent 

 

29 Years Professional Experience 
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 Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 

210.744.5697 mobile 
Kari@KariWhitaker.com 
www.KariWhitaker.com 
El Dorado Resident since 2003. 
 

 

   Tony Burris, Agent 

13511 Nacogdoches Road 

San Antonio, TX  78217-1275 

Bus: 210-656-4081   

Fax: 210-590-7223 

www.tonyburris.com 

 
 

24 hour Good Neighbor Service 

State Farm® 
Providing Insurance and Financial Services 

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 

 

GREEN HOUSEKEEPING 
 

Automatic Dishwater Detergent 
1 cup borax 

1/2 cup baking soda 
 

Combine and add to dispenser as usual.  
Fill dispenser with white vinegar to make things 

squeaky clean. 
 

Carpet Deodorizer 
1 cup Borax 

1 cup baking soda 
essential oils  

(lavender for repelling insects,  
tea oil for antibacterial and fungicide) 

 
Combine all ingredients and sprinkle on carpet. Let 

stand 20 minutes and than  
vacuum up. 

 
Fungicide 

2 tsp tea tree oil 
2 cups water 

 
Combine in a spray bottle. Shake well. Spray on 

areas that are moldy or musty. 
 

Toilet Bowl Cleaner 
1 gallon of water 
1 cup ammonia 
1/2 cup vinegar 

1/2 cup baking soda 
 

Combine all ingredients and store in  
spray bottles. 

 
Submitted by Cindy Garrett 

JabaLabs Cosmetics is JabaLabs Cosmetics is JabaLabs Cosmetics is JabaLabs Cosmetics is 
looking for female looking for female looking for female looking for female 

volunteersvolunteersvolunteersvolunteers    
between the ages of between the ages of between the ages of between the ages of     

50 to 80 with noticeable 50 to 80 with noticeable 50 to 80 with noticeable 50 to 80 with noticeable 
face wrinkles.face wrinkles.face wrinkles.face wrinkles.    

    
Study pays $50 plus Study pays $50 plus Study pays $50 plus Study pays $50 plus     
antiantiantianti----aging products.aging products.aging products.aging products.    

    
To see if you qualify,To see if you qualify,To see if you qualify,To see if you qualify,    
call Kelly Phillips at call Kelly Phillips at call Kelly Phillips at call Kelly Phillips at 

651.2523651.2523651.2523651.2523    

 
 

Mayflower Day is September 6.  
Anchors aweigh! 

101 days 
The time it took the Pilgrims 
to sail from Southampton, 
England, to Plymouth, 
Massachusetts, in 1620. 

7.25 hours 
How long it takes to fly from 

London to Boston. 
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September 

Pool Closes on Labor Day 
Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 
Exemplary Homes Party 

October 

Neighborhood Garage Sale 
National Night Out 
Annual Meeting 
COP Meeting 

November 
Neighborhood Meeting 
COP Meeting 
District 10 Neighborhood Alliance Meeting 

December 

Neighborhood Meeting 
Breakfast with Santa 
Christmas Light Judging 
COP Meeting 

El Dorado Homes Association Calendar 

1st Monday 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Saturday 

1st Saturday 
1st Tuesday 
2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 

2nd Monday 
3rd Monday 
3rd Monday 

2nd Monday 
2nd Saturday 
2nd Week 
3rd Monday 
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Attention 

dog 

walkers! 

Please 

scoop 

the poop! 

Pop QuizPop QuizPop QuizPop Quiz    
Match the product with the slogan: 

1. “Ask the man who owns one.” 
2. “Reach out and touch someone.” 
3. “Let your fingers do the walking.” 
4. “Come to where the flavor is.” 
5. “It helps the hurt stop hurting.” 
6. “It does a body good.” 
7. “It’s what’s for dinner.” 

A) Bactine 
B)  AT&T 
C)  Packard 
D)  Cattlemen’s Beef Board 
E)  Marlboro 
F)  Yellow Pages 
G)  Milk 

Answers on Page 12 

Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has Know an El Dorado resident who has 
gone above and beyond?  Nominate them gone above and beyond?  Nominate them gone above and beyond?  Nominate them gone above and beyond?  Nominate them 
for recognition in our regular column, for recognition in our regular column, for recognition in our regular column, for recognition in our regular column,     

“Hats Off To…”“Hats Off To…”“Hats Off To…”“Hats Off To…”    
    

Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board Contact the editor or any EDHA Board 
Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!Member with your nominations!    

 

09/30/2009 09/30/2009 09/30/2009 
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About the Exemplary Homes Campaign 
By Eric Meyer 

 
The Exemplary Homes Campaign is a way to recognize and thank 
those residents who help make El Dorado a nice place to live 
through payment of their annual association maintenance fees and 
by keeping a well maintained home and property. 
 
The guidelines for participation in the event are pretty simple:  
just pay your annual association maintenance fees and keep up 
your property’s curb appeal by having nice landscaping and high 
maintenance standards. 
 
The campaign is divided into two phases, where 30 exemplary 
homes are chosen in May and 30 more are chosen in August.   
Since many residents don’t pay their annual maintenance fees 
until summer, when the pool opens, May’s winners are limited to 
those residents who paid their maintenance fees in 2008 and 
August’s winners are limited to those who paid their fees in 2009.   
 
To determine which homes are awarded Exemplary Home status, 
the six neighborhood association area reps nominated 8 to 11 
homes in each of their respective areas.  Then an independent 
panel of judges, who do not live in El Dorado and who do not 
know last year’s winners, scored the nominees.  The scores were 
then averaged and the 5 homes with the highest scores in each 
area were given the title of Exemplary Home. 
 
The winners receive a temporary yard sign announcing their 
status as an Exemplary Home and also an invitation to the 
Exemplary Homes Party on September 26, from 6 to 8pm at the 
neighborhood clubhouse and pool.   At the party, food and 
beverages will be served and all winners will have a shot at 
winning fabulous door prizes which were generously donated by 
the event’s sponsors listed on the opposite page. 

El Dorado Exemplary Homes Campaign 2009, Part Two 

Meet the Judges 
 

The Exemplary Homes Campaign judges spent hours 
driving all over El Dorado scoring those homes nominated 
by the area reps to be Exemplary Homes.   The judges 
were: 
 

Herb Smith is a retired minister from the MacArthur Park 
Church of Christ.  He and his wife Joy have lived in 
Northern Hills for 32 years. They have been involved in the Neighborhood Association for a number of years as area 
representatives, yard of the month and Herb has served as president of the association.  They continue to be involved 
by driving for COPS on a regular basis. 
 
Sheila Clark is a resident of Valencia and an active member of the Valencia neighborhood association.  In previous 
years, Sheila has generously volunteered to judge Christmas lights and decorations as well as organize such events 
for her neighborhood. 
 
Kay Morris is retired after 30 years as an accountant for Southwestern Bell.  She works part time doing book 
keeping and administrative tasks.  Kay resides in northwest San Antonio. 

 

Exemplary 

Homes 

May 2009 
 
Area I Exemplary Homes 
 4806 El Presidio 
 12514 La Aventura ☺  
 12518 La Aventura 
 12503 La Manana 
 12507 La Manana 
   

Area II Exemplary Homes 
 4823 El Gusto  
 4906 El Gusto ☺ 
 4915 El Gusto 
 12615 Prima Vista 
 12703 Prima Vista 
   

Area III Exemplary Homes 
 12511 La Bahia ☺☺ 
 5014 Risada 
 5018 Risada 
 5023 Sierra Madre 
 5119 Sierra Madre  
 

Area IV Exemplary Homes 
 12414 La Albada 
 12419 La Albada ☺ 
 4903 La Barranca  
 12414 La Lira 
 12422 La Lira 
 

Area V Exemplary Homes 
 12306 Gran Vista  
 5315 La Cieniga 
 12011 Las Nubes ☺ 
 12111 Las Nubes  
 5323 Los Palacias 
  

Area VI Exemplary Homes 
 5319 El Tejano ☺ 
 5331 El Tejano  
 5339 El Tejano 
 5418 El Tejano 
 5422 El Tejano 
  

☺ High Score Per Area 
☺☺Highest Score Overall 

Exemplary 

Homes 

August 2009 
 
Area I Exemplary Homes 
 12519 La Aventura  
 12514 La Manana 
 12603 La Plata 
 12535 Prima Vista ☺ 
 4803 Sierra Madre 
   

Area II Exemplary Homes 
 12614 La Bahia  
 12611 La Noche 
 12614 La Noche 
 4911 La Posada 
 12726 Via Perfecto ☺ 
   

Area III Exemplary Homes 
 5102 Encanta ☺ 
 5106 Encanta 
 5117 Encanta 
 5019 Risada 
 5103 Sierra Madre  
 

Area IV Exemplary Homes 
 12803 El Sendero 
 12406 La Albada  
 12423 La Lira ☺ 
 5206 La Barranca 
 5222 La Barranca 
 

Area V Exemplary Homes 
 12310 Gran Vista  
 5218 Linda Colonia 
 12110 Los Cerdos  
 12118 Los Cerdos ☺ 
 5311 Los Palacias 
  

Area VI Exemplary Homes 
 5247 Cerro Vista 
 12419 Gran Vista ☺☺ 
 12423 Gran Vista 
 12430 Gran Vista 
 5310 La Senda 
   

☺ High Score Per Area 
☺☺Highest Score Overall 
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2009 El Dorado Exemplary Homes Campaign Sponsors 

Two $25 Gift Certificates 

John’s Hardware & Feed  
12826 Nacogdoches Road 

210 657 2300 
Plumbing 

Electrical 

Tools 

Paint 

Lawn &  

Garden 

Keys 

Excel 

Ful-O-Pep 

210 656 2887   M-Sat 9-8 

SIGNATURECUTS 
THE 

COMPANY 

Four 

$25 Gift 

Certificates 

Two $25 Visa Gift Cards 

Wendy Albers 

Market Manager 

13429 Nacogdoches Rd. (at Higgins)      210 283-6775 

Eric Meyer 

210.590.1900 

Melaleuca Director III 

Four $25 Melaleuca Gift Baskets 

www.melaleuca.com 

www.saferforyourhome.com 

Botanically based products that work better and cost less 

$25 Gift Card 

13032 Nacogdoches Road, Suite 106 
Across from San Antonio Credit Union 

Robin Czarnek Insurance Agency   210 646 8682 

www.blindedbydelight.com 

Cyndi Roberts 
210 336 5266 

2810 Thousand Oaks, Suite 127 
Near Jones-Maltsberger Road 

Two $25 Red Lobster Gift CertificatesTwo $25 Red Lobster Gift CertificatesTwo $25 Red Lobster Gift CertificatesTwo $25 Red Lobster Gift Certificates    

12520 Nacogdoches Road 

653-7355 

Two Free Oil 

Changes & 

10% Lifetime  

Discount Card 

D’s  Salon & Spa 
4111 Naco-Perrin 

590-7174 

Hair    Skin Care 

Nails     Massage 

 Five $5 Gift Certificates for Service 

11540 Perrin Beitel   654-1592 

Four $10 Gift Cards and 
One $40 Discount on 
Lifetime Alignment America’s Tire Since 1900 

Kari K. Whitaker, GRI 
210.744.5697 

kari@kariwhitaker.com 
www.kariwhitaker.com 

$25 Gift Card to Lowe’s 

11511 Perrin Beitel 
653-2233 

Two $25 McCoy’s Gift Certificates 

M
r.
 F
ix
-I
t 

Home Repairs 
Carpentry 

Drywall Repair 

Specializing in: 

Decks and Fences 
Painting 
Door Replacement 

Call 967-0233 & Ask for John 

Two $25 Gift 
Cards to 
McCoy’s 
Building 
Supply 

Nationwide 

Two $25 
Gift Cards 

Pat Pantusa Insurance Agency 
14086 Nacogdoches Road 
599-4555 or 402-6155 
Pat_Pantusa_Agency@nwagent.com 

Marianne Behe 
Financial Services Professional 

www.mariannebehe.com 
321-2779 

$35 Movie Theater Gift Card 

TOP NOTCH TRUCK ACCESSORIES, INC. 
(830) 214-7131 or www.topnotchtruck.com 

IH35 South between Rueckle Road & Solms Road in New Braunfels 
 Trailers • Bed Liners • Bed Covers 

and everything else for your truck $75 Gift Certificate 

Wynn’s Automotive Service 

10649 Sentinel Drive      650-0353 

Five $20 Gift Certificates 

Near Broadway and Wetmore Road 

Forum Shopping Center 

8235 Agora Parkway, #115 

Selma, Texas 

945-8222 Five $5 Gift Certificates 

Louie Ledeaux 

Seafood Kitchen 
12307 Nacogdoches Road near Thousand Oaks 

210 945 3300   Open Monday thru Saturday 

$25 Gift Card 

To 

The Home Depot 

Super Steam Carpet Cleaning 
523-6738 

Cleaning, Repair, Replacement, & More 

$25 Discount 

On 

Service 

El Dorado Animal Hospital 
13039 Nacogdoches Road 
Appointments 656-1444 

After Hours Emergencies 822-2873 

$25 Gift 

Certificate 

210-657-4247 
13909 Nacogdoches, Suite 100 
Located behind Checker’s Diner 

Hair Salon for Everyone -  
Men, Women, Children, & Seniors 

$50 in Service Discounts 

Tony Burris Insurance Agency 
13511 Nacogdoches Rd. near Broadway Bank 
Phone 210 656 4081      Fax 210 590 7223 
www.tonyburris.com 
$25 Gift Card  
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Goodbye to an El Dorado Pioneer 

John Hezel 

September 10, 1934—July 19, 2009 

 

John Hezel moved his family to El Dorado in 

1969.  Theirs was among the first 6 or 7 families 

in the El Dorado and the first family in Area 2.  In 

fact, on their first night in their new home, they 

were welcomed to the neighborhood by a bull in 

the backyard.  John and his wife of fifty years,  

Joann, raised five children, most of whom were 

active in El Dorado as lifeguards, babysitters and 

on the swim team.  The Hezels have been long-

time supporters of EDHA, and have been 

extremely active in the Association over the last 

forty years.  John is survived by his wife Joann, 

his children Debbie, Mary, Diane, Jim and Brad, 

and their families, which include fifteen 

grandchildren. 

 

John Hezel, you will be missed. 

Too Hot Too LongToo Hot Too LongToo Hot Too LongToo Hot Too Long    
 
It would be an understatement, to say the least, that this 
has been a most  unusual summer.  Pool membership has 
remained about the same as years past, but attendance 
has been down.  The only explanation must be the 
extreme heat.  No one wants to leave the A/C! 
 
The lifeguards and the gate keepers have been faithful in 
spite of the high temperatures. 
 
The picture ID program had some glitches that I think we 
can avoid next year.  Volunteers that helped gave a lot of 
their time so graciously.  The response from our pool 
members was very positive.  Next year will be easier.  
Thanks for all the support. 
 
Even though the pool closes on Labor Day we will 
remain open for pool parties, and adult swim as the 
weather permits.  Some volunteers may open the pool 
sporadically for family swim, but I have no way of telling 
you when, since it is 
voluntary. 
 
See You Next Summer, 
 
Linda Garris 

Welcome back to the 2009-2010 school year.  We 

hope you had a wonderful summer making family 

memories.  We have been busy preparing for 

another successful year.  El Dorado is a 

RECOGNIZED campus in a  recognized DISTRICT!  

 

Construction Update 

As you can see, our parking lot is under 

construction.  This was approved at the end of 

May 2009 so the construction worked hard to 

ensure that it was ready for drop off on Monday 

morning, August 24.  The landscaping, portions of 

the sidewalk, and canopied waiting areas will 

soon be completed.  The parking lot now has one 

entrance (Leonhardt side) and one exit 

(Nacogdoches side).  The new addition to the 

right of the front entrance is our brand new clinic.  

The new wing, including an enlarged gym, is still on 

target for completion by Spring Break. 

 

New Faces 

Mrs. Staufert was promoted to Principal at Dellview 

Elementary for the 2009-2010 school year.  Krista 

Walker is our new assistant principal.  She is a 

passionate educator and attended El Dorado as a 

child.  The following is her message to the 

community: 

 “I feel honored and privileged to join the El 

Dorado family as the new assistant principal!  As a 

former Mustang student, I have experienced first-

hand the positive environment created at this 

amazing school, and I look forward to working with 

this community to ensure success for all children.” 

 “I am a former Mustang!  I attending 

kindergarten and first grade at El Dorado before 

transferring to Woodstone, and continuing on to 

Wood and Madison.  Upon graduation from Texas 

Lutheran University in December 2001, I began my 

teaching career with Judson ISD.  My teaching 

positions have included Title I math, first grade, 

Master Teacher, Math Facilitator, and most 

recently, the Instructional Intervention Teacher at 

Larkspur Elementary.  In May 2009, I received a 

M.Ed. In school administration from Trinity 

University.” 

 “I look forward to building relationships with 

all of you in an effort to maximize the achievement 

for all children at El Dorado!” 

N otes from the Principal 
By Susan Peery 
& Krista Walker 
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Welcome Wagon 
 
If you have a new neighbor, or if you ARE a new 
neighbor, please contact your Area 
Representative or our Welcome Wagon 
Chairperson.  If you are unsure of your area, 
please contact the Welcome Wagon Chairperson 
or any board member listed on Page 2 of this 
publication.  We would like to personally 
welcome all new neighbors and provide 
information about the community and the El 
Dorado Homes Association, but we can’t do that if 
we aren’t alerted as families move into the 
neighborhood. 

   
Thank you for your support. 

El Dorado El Dorado El Dorado El Dorado     
Helping HandsHelping HandsHelping HandsHelping Hands    

 
We have a core group of volunteers 
available to assist senior citizens and/or 
people with disabilities who need a little 
help with small tasks.  If you are interested 
in joining this effort as an “El Dorado 
Helper,” or if you are in need of a “helping 
hand,” please contact Jamie Gifford at 
655-9594 or: 
 EDHASunburst@satx.rr.com. 

I  was just thinking…       
By Jamie Gifford 

Anyone who was paying attention was probably 
aware that a homeless woman was frequently 
present in El Dorado over the past few years.  
Some people probably already know that she 
passed away on April 5, 2009.  What most people 
likely don’t know is that she was an El Dorado 
resident for many years, and she grew up in her 
family home on El Domingo.  Perhaps this is why 
she spent so much time in El Dorado.  I’m sure it 
felt like home—a safe haven. 
 
Her name was Susanne Koebele, known to her 
family and friends as “Bissy.”  As a girl, she was 
the quintessential tomboy.  She was the 
undisputed fastest runner at El Dorado 
Elementary in the late 70’s.  She was an expert 
at building forts; forts in the yard, forts along the 
paseo, forts near the lake, you name it.  She had 
the coolest slumber parties, and spent hours 
upon hours on her backyard trampoline.  She 
taught me to make a grilled cheese sandwich, 
although her technique was interesting, to say 
the least.  She was with me when I got in big 
trouble at age 11 for “running the streets.” 
 
As an adult, I encountered Susanne dozens of 
times.  I did not recognize her as my childhood 
friend and, frankly, considered her a nuisance.  I 
did not learn her identity until after she died. 
 
Certainly, Susanne had many issues.  You know, 
the ones that typically accompany homelessness, 
but she was a person.  A daughter.  A sister.  A 
friend.  A neighbor. 
 
Perhaps she wasn’t such a “nuisance’ after all. 

Mr. Fix-It 
A MEMBER OF THE EL DORADO COMMUNITY 

Specializing in: 
    Home repairs                    Interior and exterior painting 
    Carpentry                          Decks and Fences 
    Drywall repair                    Door replacements 

Free Estimates  967-0233 
 Ask for John 
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Pan Am Automotive 
Service You Can Trust for your Complete 
Automotive Repair, Tires & Batteries. 

 
 

Mgr:  Jay Estrada 

4159 Stahl Rd. 

San Antonio, TX  78217 

 
 

We have three ASE certified Mechanics 

qualified to give your car the very best care. 
 

 
Timing Belts, Starters, Alternators, Struts & Shocks, 

Water Pumps, State Inspections and more. 

 
 

Oil Change Special This Month $17.95 

210-650-5555 
FAX 210-637-5199 

♦ Brakes 

♦ Clutches 

♦ CV Joints 

♦ Rear Ends 

♦ Tune-ups 

 

♦ Transmissions 
♦ A/C Conversions 

♦ Engine Overhauls 

♦ Engine Diagnostic 

♦ Suspensions 
 

 

♦ A/C Work 

♦ Fuel Injection 

♦ Oil Changes 

♦ CV-Axles 

♦ Electrical 

10% Discount With This Ad 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Back Fence Neighbors 

Many El Dorado properties border the lake or a 
grassy area.  My lot backs onto the watershed 
leading to the lake.  The cement under my 
fence was tagged with graffiti once but I cleaned 
it as soon as I saw it.  My neighbors over across 
the waterway would be likely to see graffiti on my 
back fence before I would, but would they contact 
me?  Could they?  Could they identify my house 
after only seeing it from the rear?  

As an experiment, I got in the car and drove 
around trying to identify the house behind me 
and it was not easy.  Because of the layout of the 
streets around the lake, it was not on the next 
street over, but rather two streets over.  Even 
after finding the most likely house, I was not 
certain I had the right one.  I could picture my 
back fence neighbors being equally confused 
driving around trying to identify my house.   

Therefore, I  spent about $6 putting a discrete 
black house number on my back fence.  I wanted 
numbers that would be vis ible if 
you were looking for them, but would not intrude 
on the view and spoil the natural look of the 
waterway.    I hope this will make it easier for my 
back fence neighbors to notify me if there is ever 
a problem, so I can fix it right away and they will 
not have to look at it.  I would like to encourage 
others to consider doing the same. 

— Carol C. 

Condolences to the Henri family on the 
passing of Rudolph’s mother, Olga 

Henri, on July 5, 2009. 

Pop Quiz Answers:   
1-C, 2-B, 3-F, 4-E, 5-A, 6-G, 7-D 

Think  

El Dorado Homes Association 

could do more?        

YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT!YOU’RE RIGHT! 

Pay your dues!   

Get involved! 
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Thousand Oaks Branch LibraryThousand Oaks Branch LibraryThousand Oaks Branch LibraryThousand Oaks Branch Library    

4618 Thousand Oaks Dr.4618 Thousand Oaks Dr.4618 Thousand Oaks Dr.4618 Thousand Oaks Dr.    

657657657657----5205520552055205    

    

The Thousand Oaks Branch Library reopened for 

service on July 27 following two weeks of 

renovations. The project, funded by Certificates 

of Obligation and City capital funds, included 

replacement of the heating, ventilation and air 

conditioning system; roof repairs; installation of 

new carpet; new interior and exterior painting; 

parking lot repairs and re-striping; renovation of 

the restrooms; a bike rack at the front of the 

building and a lighted flagpole. With its 

renovations and its new amenities like Wi-Fi and 

self-checkout kiosks, the “new” and improved 

Thousand Oaks Branch Library is ready to serve 

our neighbors. 

5 BOOKS THAT HAVE BEEN BANNED SOMEWHERE IN 5 BOOKS THAT HAVE BEEN BANNED SOMEWHERE IN 5 BOOKS THAT HAVE BEEN BANNED SOMEWHERE IN 5 BOOKS THAT HAVE BEEN BANNED SOMEWHERE IN 
AMERICA OVER THE PAST 124 YEARS:AMERICA OVER THE PAST 124 YEARS:AMERICA OVER THE PAST 124 YEARS:AMERICA OVER THE PAST 124 YEARS:    

♦ The Adventures of Huckleberry Finn,                     
by Mark Twain 

♦ The Grapes of Wrath, by John Steinbeck 

♦ The Color Purple, by Alice Walker 

♦ The Golden Compass, by Philip Pullman 

♦ Harry Potter and the Sorcerer’s Stone (and all the 
other books in the Harry Potter series),                   
by J.K. Rowling 

Celebrate the freedom to read during Banned Books Celebrate the freedom to read during Banned Books Celebrate the freedom to read during Banned Books Celebrate the freedom to read during Banned Books 
Week, from September 26.  Go to the American Library Week, from September 26.  Go to the American Library Week, from September 26.  Go to the American Library Week, from September 26.  Go to the American Library 

Association’s website, ala.org, for more information.Association’s website, ala.org, for more information.Association’s website, ala.org, for more information.Association’s website, ala.org, for more information.    

The first weekend in October will again be advertised in the  
San Antonio Express-News for the  

El Dorado Community-wide  
Garage Sale. 

 
Our neighbors in Valencia and Northern Hills are also planning 
neighborhood sales that same weekend. Start planning now for 
your participation so you can take advantage of the traffic the 

combined sales will draw. 
 

Each participating residence must obtain a permit.  It may be 
purchased at the Community Link Service Center,  

11220 Perrin-Beitel, Suite 112.   
Phone 207-5156. 

 
For questions, please call  

Lola, 657-0086. 

ANNUAL  

NEIGHBORHOOD  

GARAGE SALE 

FROM THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEEFROM THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEEFROM THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEEFROM THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE    
 
A BIG thanks to all you faithful EDHA supporters and a 
special thanks to you first timers.  We hope this is just 
the beginning of your support for this neighborhood. 
 
In May, several volunteers had a day of fun and a nice 
lunch at the clubhouse when we did an organized walk 
through all the streets to communicate the needs of our 
community.  We met a lot of nice people and were able 
to raise the awareness of what the Association does for 
all of us. 
 
If you haven't renewed your membership, it is never too 
late.  Just check the back page of your award quality 
Sunburst. 
 
If you have a desire to work with the Membership 
Committee, please call Lola Olsmith at 657-0086 or 
Joyce Mere at 637-0149. 

            
THANK YOU, SUPPORTERS!THANK YOU, SUPPORTERS!THANK YOU, SUPPORTERS!THANK YOU, SUPPORTERS!    

7up Cake 
 
3 C. sugar  
3 C. flour (sifted 3 times) 
3 sticks butter or oleo (margarine)   
3/4 C. 7up 
5 large eggs 
1T. Lemon extract 
 
Cream sugar & butter adding 1 egg at a time until 
well blended.  Add flour slowly, beating well at 
each addition.  When smooth, add 7up and extract.  
Bake 60-75 minutes at 325 degrees.  Test cake with 
toothpick or skewer at 1 hour.  When done, remove 
to wire rack and let cool 30-45 min.  Invert on wire 
rack (cake should drop out easily).  Sprinkle 
sparingly with confectioners sugar, if desired. 

 
Submitted by Gwen Sampson,  
What’s Cooking in El Dorado,  

August 1976 

Recipe of the MonthRecipe of the MonthRecipe of the MonthRecipe of the Month    

33%33%33%33% of our neighbors pay 100%100%100%100% of 

the costs of upkeep and improvements 

to El Dorado.   

 

Have you paid your fair share? 
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2009 EDHA SUPPORTERS AS OF 8/15/2009 

Jose & Kelly Adame 
Christine Aguilera 
Donald & Patty Aguileva 
Ronald & Shirley Albrecht 
Sigmund & Ginny Alexander 
Daniel & Denise Allen 
David & Lupe Arcos 
Richard & Elizabeth Arevalos 
Doug & Barbara Arnold 
Ubaldo & Adela Avila 
Tomas & Mary Avila 
Gary & Ethel Balbaugh 
Charlotte Baldwin 
Ernest & Cecilia Banks 
Santiago & Yolanda Barboza 
Donald & Floris Barnhill 
Roxane & Javier Barrera 
Steven & Sharonlee Bartels 
Wayne & Ann Bates 
Jim & Shirley Baumgartner 
Alice Benjamin 
Frank & Janice Benton 
Barbara Benz 
Alex & Stephanie Bernal 
Robert & Nicole Bernal 
Luis & Mary Berumen 
Patrick & Patricia Blair 
Robert Blumer 
Conrad & Alice Boeck 
Frances Borg 
Peggy Bost 
David & Monica Bratcher 
Alec & Maria Brenner 
Mary Brooks 
Jennifer & Len Brothers 
Dawn & Glen Browder 
Jesse & Mary Brown 
Charlotte Brunette 
James & Helen Bruton 
Ann Caldwell 
Mary Caldwell 
Inge Carlson 
*Gary & Elizabeth Carnes 
Tony & Dianna Carrelli 
Michele Case & Jason Coffey 
*Raul & Isabel Castillo 
Jaime & Miriam Chacon 
Ed & Jo Ching 
Charlie & Kathi Clay 
Lisa & Ernest Clipperton 
Gary & Hilde Coe 
Larry & Pauline Coker 
Jim & JoAnn Conner 
Robert Connolly 
John & Vickie Cook 
Luis & Carmen Cortes 
Nancy Coslow 
Dorothy Crawford 
Joseph Crawford 
Raymond & Melissa Cullum 
L Curtis 
Cheryl & Rolando Czarnecki 
Zac Davis 
Kelly & Ruby Davison 
Michelle DeAlva 
Kay & Jere Delano 
Gary & Pamela Dennis 
William & Celina Dewberry 
Tony & Martha DeWendt 
Michael & Catherine Dickey 
Timothy & Connie Dickey 
Helen Doerk 
Walter & Adeline Dovale 
Roger & September Downing 
Jerry & Janet Dulak 
El Dorado Adult Living Center 

Forrest & Gina Eleuterius 
Scott & Nancy Erickson 
Glen & Margery Erp 
Maria & Jesus Esquivias 
Larry & Ann Evans 
Nicholas & Ashley Fernandez 
J Foerster 
Allan Fox 
James & Linda Friesenhahn 
Collin & Marjorie Furr 
Henry & Hazel Gantz 
Lynn Garrett 
Mike & Cynthia Garrett 
Linda Garris 
Arthur & Abigail Garza 
Louis & Christina Garza 
Luis & Julia Garza 
Miguel & Rosemary Garza 
Rosa & Ray Garza 
Michael & Dagmar Gates 
Jamie Gifford 
Aline & George Godfrey 
Ronald & Susan Goll 
Jesse & Santa Gonzales 
Victor & Vicki Gonzalez 
Ray & Rhonda Good 
Tom & Rae Grabfelder 
Juan & Dora Gutierrez 
Rick & Louise Habel 
Mike & Dawn Hammel 
Jackie Hankinson 
Tim & Carmen Hanks 
Guy & Kay Hanson 
John & Roslyn Harding 
Patrick & Rebecca Hart 
Eugene & Gladys Hayes 
Joseph & Rebecca Hays 
John & Laura Heard 
Maria Elena Hedrick 
Rudolph & Caradee Henri 
Veronica Hernandez 
John & Joann Hezel 
Don & Roberta Hickman 
Jessica & Jacob Hixson 
Wayne & Elaine Hoffman 
Kevin & Chih Yun Hogan 
Robert Hogue 
Jerald & Barbara Hood 
William & Margie Horner 
Will Howard 
Randy & Dana Hoyos 
James & Mary Hughes 
Tracy Jacobsen 
Joyce Johle 
Ezra & Debra Johnson 
Lyle & Jean Johnson 
Michelle & Kurt Johnson 
Yvonne Johnson 
Betty Lou Jordan 
John & Michelle Kasper 
Mary Jane Katter 
Elvin & Cindy Keeney 
Karen & Ralph Kendrick 
Chris & Melissa Kennedy 
Mike & Becky Kennelly 
Jack & Betty Kimbrough 
Donald & Carole King 
Marion King 
John & Jame Krafft 
Rober & Babs Krszjzaniek 
James & Donna Kuykendall 
Chris & Jessica Landry 
George & Mary Lane 
Joel & Marva Lanier 
Jeff & June Lavender 
Susan Lee 

Eddie & Lavelle Leinweber 
Evangeline Lewis 
John & Tina Lewis 
Lynette Liebenguth 
Kathy Lieber 
Sharon Lindsay 
Ramon & Rosa Lira 
Margie Litzinger 
Charles & Rhonda Locke 
Benita Longoria 
Donald Malik 
Marie & Thomas Mancini-Walsh 
Genevieve Manley 
Randy & Joanne Mann 
Andrew & Clara Mansolo 
Joe & Marion Manuel 
Stanley & Niesha Marshall 
Armando & Raquel Martinez 
Eugene & Dawn Martinez 
Robert & Cynthia Martinez 
Terry & Debra Mayfield 
Paloma Mayorga 
John & Lois McCarter 
Jacky McCarty 
Stasia McDavid 
David & Stacy McGee 
Arcin & Joyce Mere 
Joe & Kathy Merrill 
Richard & Bobbie Merrill 
Eric & Liza Meyer 
Kevin & Shanna Meyer 
John & Katherine Michalski 
Glenn & Melissa Miller 
George & Emily Ann Mills 
Pamela & James Money 
*Tom & Dedra Moore 
James & Karen Morgan 
Shelly & Don Morgan 
Joe & Frances Morin 
Lois Muise 
Larry & Pat Murphy 
Marcus & Nancy Nuendorf 
Brian & Tamara Nix 
Mitchell & Michelle Noble 
Max & Monica Nombrano 
Mike & Glenda Nunes 
Bob & Irene Nunley 
Wayne & Susan Nunnery 
Giilberto & Maria Ochoa 
Theodore & Sandra O’Connor 
*Sabino & Maria Olmeda 
Edwin & Lola Olsmith 
Helen Olson 
Steve & Kyla Orinick 
Irene & Ramiro Ornelas 
Jerry & Nina Ornelas 
Nicole Paredes 
Bob & Gloria Parker 
Bob & Pauline Parker 
James & Sally Jo Patterson 
James & Tina Patterson 
Roy & Vicki Peer 
Joanna & Alex Petr 
Willietta Phillips 
Brent Pickering 
Keith & Kim Plummer 
Lea Porter 
Wilbert & Christine Portis 
Edward & Jill Potutschnig 
David & Sally Powers 
William & Sharyn Pryor 
Manuel & Mary Quinones 
Antonio & Paulita Ramiriz 
Robert & Rosie Rangel 
Yolanda Rangel 
Marcia Rathbun 

Henrietta Redepenning 
Jennifer & Mark Reeves 
Richard & Mary Reeves 
Steve & Lavada Reuthinger 
Linda Rice 
George & Veronica Richburg 
Waine & Sabrina Richey 
Renee Richno 
Albert & Diana Rios 
Hildebrand & Mary Rios 
Richard & JoAnn Roberts 
Guillermo & Maria Luisa Rodriguez 
Ruben & Zelina Rodriguez 
Charles Rogers 
Kenneth Rose & Annette Hagy-Rose 
Mary A Royal-Highsmith 
Sydney & Susan Rubenstein 
Mary Rupard 
Roberta Ruppert 
Robert & Lois Sage 
David & Bobbie Saleen 
Carlos & Mary Alma Salzado 
Gwendolyn Sampson 
Birdie Sanchez 
Elia Sanchez 
David & Susan Savage 
Charles & Dona Schermerhorn 
Kurt & Betty Schlegel 
Marion Schreiner 
Jeannine Seale 
Albert & Patricia Serafine 
Karen Smith 
Ray & Pamela Smith 
Mark & Hilda Snyder 
Richard & Amanda Sorrells 
Jutta Sotcheff 
Suzanne Stacey 
Joshua & Alyssa Stanley 
Mary Steinke 
Dean & Shirley Stephens 
Ray Stewmon 
Floss Sillman 
Virginia Stowell 
Joyce & Eric Streuding 
Tim & Jane Stults 
John & Garnet Szurek 
Carlos & Ludivina Tamez 
Chris & Amanda Taylor 
Richard & Curtistine Taylor 
Jeannie & Dale Thames 
Aaron & Vernell Theilengerdes 
Shirl Thomas 
Micheline Thompson 
Margaret Timm 
Laura Tipton 
Gordon & Rosemarie Tobias 
Paul & Ilse Tolar 
Daniel & Theresa Vigil 
Vicente & Ping Villejo 
CJ & Claudette Walker 
Derrick & Ramona Ward 
Donald & Sheri Watson 
David & Kathy Wells 
Jim & Judi Wheeler 
Wade & Kari Whitaker 
Thomas & LouAnn Williams 
Vera Williams 
William & Marjorie Williams 
Mark & Lilly Williamson 
Faye Wolff 
Patrick & Jan Wright 
Bruce & Toni Zeeff 

*Indicates partial payment received 

If your name does not appear above, and you believe it should, please contact Lola Olsmith at 657-0086. 
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2009 MAINTENANCE FEE INFORMATION 
(Membership runs from May 1, 2009 through April 30, 2010) 

 
 

Last Name: _________________________  First Name: ________________________ 
 

Spouse: ____________________________  Telephone: ________________________ 
 

Street Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address: _________________________________________________________ 
 

Other household members at this address: 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

____________________________  ___________________________ 
 

♦ Full Maintenance/Pool Fee  $160.00 □ 
♦ General Maintenance Fee    $  85.00 □   
♦ Partial Payment *                  $ _____ □ 

 
*For General, $21.25 every 3 months (4 times a year) or $45.00/$40.00 split over 2 months 

*Full Fees may be split $80.00/$80.00 or $55.00/$55.00/$50.00, but must be paid in full prior to pool use. 

 
Please Return to: 

El Dorado Homes Association 
12606 Prima Vista 

San Antonio, TX  78233 


